
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: March 8, 2021 

SUBJECT: Announcements  

PRESENTER:  

 
 
GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  

At each City Council meeting a member of the governing body announces upcoming 
events and recognizes an employee who exemplifies our core values.   
 
Announcements:  
Daylight Saving Time begins on the second Sunday in March. Remember next weekend 
to "spring forward" by setting your clock ahead one hour. It is also a good time to test or 
change the batteries in your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors. 
 
Winter is not kind to our roadways. The freezing and thawing of moisture in the ground 
weakens the pavement, leading to cracks and potholes. NRH Public Works is patching 
potholes that surfaced after last month’s freezing weather. You can report a pothole by 
phone or online and they will add it to their list. We appreciate your patience, as they 
work to get caught up. In addition to pothole repair, numerous streets will be improved 
through the annual Preventive Street Maintenance Program and the 2020 Street Bond 
Program. You can find more information about these programs on the city’s website.  
 

Kudos Korner:  

Every Council Meeting, we spotlight our employees for the great things they do. Tonight 
we recognize:  

Traci Henderson in the City Secretary’s Office – A citizen recently contacted us to 
share her praise for Traci. The citizen had called City Hall during last month’s winter 
storm and power outage because she was unable to get through to the facility where 
her elderly relative lives. Traci was able to track down the information she needed and 
assure her that the facility’s residents were all ok. The citizen wanted Traci’s supervisor 
to know how kind and helpful she was. “She was so good to help me with my problem. 
She did a tremendous job, and I thank you and thank the city for helping me in a crisis,” 
the citizen stated.  
 


